REGENERATION INITIATIVES CABINET WORKING GROUP
21st November, 2005

Meeting commenced:
10.05 a.m.
"
ended:
12.00 noon
PRESENT:
Councillor Merry - in the Chair

Councillors Antrobus, Connor, Lancaster, McIntyre and Mann


OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE:



J. Willis - Chief Executive



M. Sykes - Strategic Director of Housing and Planning



A. Westwood - Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services



B. Osborne - Head of Housing



C. Findley - Head of Planning and Building Control



R. Wynne - Head of Property and Development



D. Evans - Assistant Director (Planning Development)



J. Edmonds - Assistant Director (Capital and School Organisation)



C. Inchbold - Assistant Director (Strategy and Resources)



S. Kitchen - Assistant Director (Economic Development)



S. McCoy - Senior Manager (Market Renewal and Sustainability)



M. Hemingway - Principal Officer - Strategy and Planning



M. Relph - Senior Committee Administrator

	
	
	ACTION



	63.
	MINUTES

Agreed that the minutes of the meeting held on 3rd October, 2005, be approved as a correct record.
	

	64.
	PROPOSED NEW CITY ACADEMY FOR CENTRAL SALFORD

The Strategic Director submitted a report detailing the relative merits and drawbacks of the following two potential sites, for the proposed new City Academy for Central Salford:-

· King William Street, Salford Quays

· Blodwell Street, Langworthy South East

AGREED:
(1) THAT support in principle be given to the King William Street site, as the preferred option for the proposed new City Academy for Central Salford, but as the same time retaining the Blodwell Street site as contingency.



(2) THAT road safety issues in relation to the King William Street site be fully evaluated, and addressed.


	

	65.
	BUILDING SCHOOLS FOR THE FUTURE
AGREED:
THAT consideration of this item be deferred until the next meeting of the Group.


	

	66.
	NHS LIFT PROJECT
The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services submitted a progress report on the NHS LIFT initiatives in Salford.  As requested Richard Groome, the Chief Executive of MaST LIFT Co., attended the meeting to provide complimentary information, to that contained in the report.

AGREED:
THAT the report be noted.


	

	67.
	PROPOSED DEVELOPMENT AT HOPE HOSPITAL
The Strategic Director of Housing and Planning provided details of the proposed development at Hope Hospital.  It was indicated that the project had an estimated cost of £200M, and would include:-

· on site multi storey car park (temporary parking would have to be identified during course of this work)

· redevelopment of Block E

· extension to existing accident and emergency facilities

· creation of new day centres

· demolition of existing staff residential blocks

In summary it was stated that the developments would result in major changes to the Eccles New Road frontage of the site.  The proposals were also subject to appropriate planning permission being sought, and further details and plans would be submitted to the Group in due course.

AGREED:
THAT the report be noted.


	

	68.
	AFFORDABLE HOUSING
The Head of Housing provided a presentation on the choice system for affordable housing which was to be introduced in the City of Salford with effect from 2006/07.

Members raised issues in relation to the practicalities of operating the policy, and the need to ensure that long term voids were brought back into use.

AGREED:
(1) THAT the presentation be noted.



(2) THAT the Head of Housing be requested to provide an update at a future meeting with regard to bringing long term voids back into use.
	B. Osborne 



	69.
	REVIEW OF PRIVATE SECTOR HOUSING ASSISTANCE POLICY
The Head of Housing submitted a report detailing work on reviewing the existing Private Sector Housing Assistance Policy and seeking endorsement to proposed amendments to it.

Councillor John Merry commented that there was a need to emphasise that the assistance available was targeted at specific areas.  Councillor Peter Connor said that this was recognised, and would be highlighted in communications promoting the policy.

AGREED:
THAT, subject to the communications issues summarised above being addressed, the proposed amendments to the Private Sector Housing Assistance Policy as detailed in the report now submitted, be noted.
	B. Osborne

S. McCoy



	70.
	LIVERPOOL ROAD, ECCLES
The Chief Executive submitted a report outlining the need for long term funding policies and programmes for Salford, in particular for Salford West, and specifically:-

· Liverpool Road, Eccles

· Liverpool Road, Irlam and Cadishead

AGREED:
THAT the report be noted; and that Members be requested to submit their comments and views, as to what they see as the key objectives for long term funding policies, and programmes.
	C. Inchbold

S. Kitchen



	71.
	MAGISTRATES’ COURT
The Strategic Director of Housing and Planning provided an update in relation to the potential sites for the magistrates’ court in Salford.  It was stated that this matter was being actively pursued with the Courts Service, and further updates would be submitted to future meetings of the Group as information became available.

AGREED:
THAT the matter be noted.


	

	72.
	LORD NELSON, CHAPEL STREET
The Strategic Director of Housing and Planning provided an update with regard to the security measures used to ensure the safekeeping of the premises, which had formerly been the Lord Nelson Public House, Chapel Street.

AGREED:
THAT the matter be noted.


	

	73.
	POTENTIAL LIVING LANDMARK LOTTERY PROJECTS
The Chief Executive submitted a report identifying the following two potential bids to the Big Lottery Fund - Living Landmarks Funding Programme, and seeking the endorsement to one, to enable a submission to be made, by the deadline of 6th January, 2006:-

· Manchester, Bolton and Bury Canal

· Irwell Valley Riverside Walkway

AGREED:
(1) THAT the Irwell Valley Riverside Walkway be endorsed as the City Council’s preferred submission to the Big Lottery Fund - Living Landmarks Funding Programme.



(2) THAT the Manchester, Bolton and Bury Canal be recognised as a project of national importance, and alternative sources of funding be pursued to ensure its realisation. 


	

	74.
	REGENERATION PROGRAMMES AND PROJECTS
The Strategic Director of Housing and Planning and the Head of Regeneration and Improvement submitted a progress report on regeneration projects and programmes.

Councillor Derek Antrobus referred to a speech by Barbara Young, Chief Executive of the Environment Agency, giving her support to local authorities utilising flood plane land to assist with regeneration.

AGREED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT details of Barbara Young’s speech be circulated to all Members for information.
	C. Findley

D. Evans



	75.
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
AGREED:
THAT the next meeting of the Group be held on Monday, 9th January, 2006.
	P. Templeton
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